City of Mora, MN PARK BOARD Meeting Minutes

November 10, 2020

Present:

Sadie Hosley, Mickey Kringstad and Jake Mathison

Absent:

Candice Brockner, Jenna Fore

Staff Present:

Public Works Director, Joe Kohlgraf, Activities and Recreation Coordinator,

Jeff Krie

Others Present:

Carmen Finn, Brianne Roycraft, Emily Pitman

1. Call to Order. Vice Chair Kringstad called the meeting to order at 5:59 p.m.

2. Roll Call.

- Brockner Absent excused
- Fore Absent excused
- Hosley Present
- Kringstad Present
- Mathison Present
- 3. Adopt Agenda. Motion by Mathison, second by Hosley to approve the November 10, 2020 meeting agenda. All present voted aye. Motion carried.
- 4. <u>Minutes.</u> Motion by Hosley, second by Mathison to approve the September 8, 2020 meeting minutes as presented. All present voted aye. Motion carried.
- 5. Dog Park. Carmen Finn, Brianne Roycraft, and Emily Pitman were present to update where the group that was interested in getting a community dog park in Mora was on the project as of today and looking for guidance to what their next step should be. Carmen Finn started the discussion and presented to the board on how the dog park group was created, that the Dog park had twenty-four members with five of those members driving the project and have 180 Facebook followers. They have \$15,000 pledged to a dog park at this time, one person was also interested in donating a shade shelter for the park and another would be interested in donating a communication board. The dog park group is getting pledges from people but unsure how that would best for the group and for the City for collection. One concern was if money were donated to the dog park what would happen if the dog park did not get all the proper funding to move forward. Mathison responded that all money donated and designated to the dog park would not go into other funds and would not be lost. Carmen suggested that they are ready to present the dog park project to City Council. They have a design, some bids and acknowledge that the City would have final say but looking for City Council support. With Council support it will help the dog park members to acquire pledges if people know the City is in favor of a dog park. They understand that they are separate from the City in this project and acknowledge that the project would be turned over to the City once proper funds were available. Mathison mentioned that if presented to Council for approval it may have be to contingent on funding.

Discussion turned to donations and best way to present it to the City. Questions arose by Roycraft on lighting and what City might be able to do or what funds would be needed. Kohlgraf stated that he could look at cost for electric, waste, and water to the park once it moves forward and what funds are available. The discussion ended with all board members agreeing that the Dog Park group to present their ideas to the City Council and thanked the dog park group for all their work.

- 6. <u>Music in the Park.</u> Krie presented the survey results to the Park Board for review and to see if there were any questions or concerns from the survey response and any proposals for 2021 season. All members felt the season went well and were please with the survey results.
- 7. 2021 Meeting Minutes. Krie presented a draft meeting schedule for 2021 noting that the schedule was based on the 2020 meeting schedule. Krie also noted that the only known conflict was the primary election on August 10th and staff proposed that the board meet one week earlier. Motion by Mathison, second by Hosley to adopt the 2021 Park Board meeting schedule as presented. All present voted aye, motion carried.

8. Project Updates.

Kohlgraf reported to the board the following.

- Still looking for a contractor to paint Kids Kingdom.
- Parks are closed and it was a very busy and successful year for all the parks and courts.
- No recent damages to any of the facilities.
- Will be closing the skate park and working on the structures for any repairs or replacement as needed.
- Cleaned up the north trail by the Community Garden to open it up for safety.

Krie reported to the board the following.

- The Vasaloppet has supplied and filled out PPUP and are planning with COVID-19 guidelines to still host the upcoming Vasaloppet with City Council approval.
- Chair of Park Board could call virtual meetings is so necessary if it is done correctly and following procedures.

9. <u>Adjournment.</u> Motion by Mathison, second by Hosley to adjourn the meeting. All present voted aye. Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Candice Brockner, Chair

Jeff Krie, Secreta